03/17/166
LLANDDEWI VELFREY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

WEDNESDAY 8th MARCH 2017
	    PRESENT:

 APOLOGIES: None
	  Community Councillors:  Wynn Griffiths   Albert Fraser                    

                                        Tudor Eynon    Jamie Lewis                                                           

                                          Keith Thomas  Meurig James                                         
  County Councillor David Simpson     


	                        


   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  None

 A warm welcome was extended to Vicky Mitchell who has been appointed as the new clerk. Her first meeting will be the AGM in May. Lynda will liaise with her regarding handing over paperwork and computer records. County Cllr Simpson has provided a lockable filing cabinet that will enable current paper records to be kept in the village hall.  
1. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes had been circulated and were approved as a true record. This was proposed by Cllr Keith Thomas seconded by Cllr Tudor Eynon and agreed by all present.

2. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES:
a) Trees on Pengawse- Cllr James had contacted the Trunk Road Agency, left numerous messages but has had no reply. 
b) A40 – Carillion have been awarded the design and build contract for the by-pass and have contacted Anne Davies who handles bookings for the Village Hall to ask if they can book the upstairs room for 1 day per week to use an office. They have also written a piece for the next newsletter explaining their plans to have a local base and to hold a public meeting in the near future to establish contact with local residents. The contact liaising with the Community Council will be Martin Gallimore. It was agreed that Mr Gallimore be invited to a meeting with the Community Council prior to the public meeting. (LH)
c) PLANED’s Village Planning Workshops. The survey suggested in the previous meeting has been produced, agreed by the Village Hall Committee and is due to go out with the next newsletter. PLANED are producing a draft action plan that it will show to members of the Village Hall Committee and Community Council prior to printing and distributing as a draft to residents. There will then be an open meeting to ratify the final version, that will then go for printing.

d) Clerk’s replacement- It has been agreed that this will be the last meeting for the current clerk. Vicky Mitchell will take over at the AGM. Lynda Hill left the meeting so that arrangements for the interim months could be discussed. It was agreed that for last year Lynda would increase by one salary scale point and that from January to the end of April Lynda would be paid for the same number of hours as has been agreed for Vicky. 
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e) Car wash at Preseli Garage- The business has continued in spite of planning refusal. Officers of the County Council have visited and have agreed that the business can operate there for a further month in order to fulfil existing commitments. Then it must close.
f) Old School site Narberth- A public meeting is to be held in the Queen’s hall on Monday 13th in to hear the views of those who hope to retain the Victorian part of the school for community use. This follows on from a petition. 
g) Local Government elections -see Correspondence
h) Grant Thornton- following several contacts from the Clerk the invoice for last year has finally arrived and can be paid as was agreed in the meeting in January.
i) Deposit account for bequest- See Finance       
3. COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S   REPORT:
a) Bus shelter was cleaned the day after the last meeting

b) Penblewin Roundabout-shrub growth there is restricting the view so it is due to be trimmed

c) Surface dressing programme has been sent out and Henllan Lodge to the corner past Henllan Farm is to be resurfaced. It was noted that the drainage issues at Cartrefle and Plascrwn Lodge will also be dealt with.
d) Mrs June Dorrell lives in one of the end houses on Maes y Dderwen and has complained about a building that is going up next to her property. Planning permission was given in 2014 for a large garage with games room above and a utility room. However, the site notice would have been displayed on the A40 so Mrs Dorrell wouldn’t have been aware of the application. Site notices are now sent to neighbouring properties.
e)  County Cllr Simpson is standing for re-election on 4th May so as this was potentially his last meeting he expressed his thanks for all the support and  co-operation he had received from the Community Council – he valued them being his ‘eyes on the ground’.

4. CORRESPONDENCE:
a) Pensions Regulator-Reminder about new pensions regulations for employers. As the Community Council is registered and has confirmed already that no staff meet the earnings and age criteria to be put into a pensions scheme on the staging date, nothing needs to be done until 1st May 2017. Requirements then are:

i. 1st May check that the above is still the case

ii. By 12th June write to staff to ask them if they want to be put into a pension scheme
iii. By 2nd October 2017- even if there are no staff in a pension scheme a declaration of compliance must still be completed. This can be found online at www.tpr.gov.uk/sd-duty
b) Receipt from Pembrokeshire Archives at Cherry Grove in Haverfordwest for 3 boxes of documents to be stored there for safe keeping. Once they have been catalogued they will email a detailed list. It comprises 2 boxes of 
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       planning applications back to SPDC times, Accounts 1997 to 2006 and     

       assorted minutes books, receipts and cheque books 1978-98.

c) One Voice One Wales- Offer of 50% reduction of subscription for new members. No action to be taken
d) Hywel Dda NHS- Information about Transformation Programme- members of the group would be pleased to come to talk to the Community Council about how the various agencies are working together to gather information and ideas and how to implement them to provide a more integrated and efficient service for patients.
e) PCC Kerry Macdermott- Head of Housing and Revenue Services- Confirms the precept for Llanddewi Velfrey will be £3200 as requested.

f) YFC, Paul Sartori and Cruse Bereavement Care and Wales Children’s Air Ambulance have requested donations that will be kept on file.
g) Community Health Council- Dementia -One Simple Thing- gathering information in order to improve services.
	h) PLANED and Arwain Sir Benfro-Sustaining rural services and infrastructure- As part of the European Rural Parliament (www.europeanruralparliament.com) they are asking people in Wales to tell them about issues regarding rural services and infrastructure and aim to promote self-help and action, in partnership with civil society and governments. Arwain Sir Benfro also has funding and support for communities (in Pembrokeshire) who wish to develop projects around non-statutory and local community services and would like to hear from you have specific ideas. 
i) PCC- Steve Moreby- Public Protection service to liaise with all the Town/Community Councils to see if there are any schemes regarding dealing with dog fouling that the section operates elsewhere in the County that may transfer and be supported in our local Community.

j) Boundary Commission for Wales-Steve Halsall- re the 2018 Review of Parliamentary Constituencies in Wales- Secondary Consultation period- written and oral responses have been published and can be seen on the website www.bcw2018.org.uk. Any questions about these contact the commission.

k) PCC-Information about Local Council Elections on 4th May and nomination papers- The posters will be displayed on the notice boards and nomination papers have been issued to all councillors who wish to stand for re-election. These must be completed and returned to County Hall. Anyone else from the village wishing to stand must apply to the Elections Officer for nomination papers. There will only be an election if more than 6 people come forward.  

l) Auditor General for Wales-Documents relating to the Annual Return for 

	2016-7 with a list of documents needed for the audit, one of which is a register of members interests for 2016-17. Indicative fees for audit of a council with income of between £100 and £5000 per annum is between 
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£30 and £280. So, based on last year’s charge of £141 ours could be between £150 to £200. (as we also pay Llewellyn Davies £50 our total audit bill is likely to be around £200 or 6% of our income)
5. PLANNING: 
a) Car wash at Preseli Garage has been refused although they have continued to operate. The Enforcement Officer has agreed that they can have until the end of the month to fulfil current contracts.

6 FINANCE: 
a) Barclays to create deposit account- The clerk had been to Barclays Bank in Narberth but they are unable to open a deposit account and alter signatories locally. This can be done online or by contacting their Mandate Change team (0333 227277). then submitting ID when appropriate. In view of the elections and the new clerk it was agreed to defer this until after the May meeting.  
b) Funding for newsletter- A number of donations have been made to help fund printing costs of the newsletter (£40 from Reynolds Fencing, £10 from Mrs Eira Parry and an anonymous donation). However, it was agreed that this should be used wisely to extend the life of the newsletter rather than just increasing the size – the Clerk would discuss with the newsletter producer. It was agreed that the Council should continue to support the newsletter with a funding ceiling of £114 per year. 
c) Receipts received for cheques issued: 

· Llewellyn Davies £100

· J Capitao PCC-£30

· Geraint Davies for Village Hall Committee-£747.84

· Maurice Van der Velden-£38 towards printing of newsletter
d)Bank balance for Current Account according to last statement on 3.1.17   

                                                              balance is                        £ 3439.22
                                                                         bequest                        -  £1176.86
                                         Working balance according to statement is    £ 2262.36
               Payments made since 3.1.17 = £1035.84 leaving balance of £1226.52
           e)  Funds received- none (Precept of £1066 due at end of April)
   f) Bills to pay- 
· Wales Audit Office-Invoice for £141finally received so payment can be made in line with agreement in previous meeting 
· Zurich Insurance for Community Council-It was agreed to commit to the 5yearoption that will be a premium of £417.45. This was proposed by Cllr Keith Thomas, seconded by Cllr Jamie Lewis and agreed by all present.
· Clerk’s salary: January 1st - 31st December2016 =52 hrs +4hrs (for 2 courses attended) =56 hrs @ salary scale point 22= £595.28 (£476.22less tax) The clerk deferred her expenses claim to the next meeting as funds will be low once the above payments are made. 
· HMRC - £119  
It was proposed by Cllr Tudor Eynon, seconded by Cllr Jamie Lewis           and agreed by all present that these be paid. (LH)
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        7.COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS: 

a) Cllr Keith Thomas reported that the light outside Mrs James’ property is not working and that there is dangerous subsidence on the side of the road to Llanfallteg where marker posts are missing. Both will be reported.
8. DATE OF AGM and NEXT MEETING     8:00pm.    Wednesday, 10th May
	There being no other business, the meeting closed at 9.05pm
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